
March 13, 2017 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE……………………………… 
 

PAUL WALKER AWARD TO JOHN CULLEN OF SOUTH RANGE HIGH SCHOOL 
 

Below is the news release for the OHSBCA Paul Walker Award to John Cullen of South Range High School. 
Steve will be presented this honor on Saturday, March 25th during the second State Championship Game at Value 
City Arena at the Jerome Schottenstein Center on the campus of The Ohio State University. 
 
"Thanks" for your continuous support of Ohio Basketball! 
  
Larry Wilson 
Public Relations Director OHSBCA 
 
Email:  wilson120@cox.net 
Telephone:  623-374-7577 
Cell:  623-670-4924 

 
PAUL WALKER AWARD TO JOHN CULLEN 

 
 The Ohio High School Basketball Coaches Association (OHSBCA) is proud to announce that John Cullen 
of South Range High School is the recipient of the 2017 Paul Walker Award.  The Paul Walker Award is 
presented annually by the OHSBCA to an active coaching member of the association who has made significant 
contributions to high school basketball.  The award is named in honor of the late Paul Walker, the longtime coach 
of Middletown High School.  At the time of his retirement, he had the most wins as boys’ basketball coach in 
Ohio High School Basketball history. 
 John is a 1968 graduate of Northwest High School in Canal Fulton, Ohio.  He then got his undergraduate 
degree from Kent State University and his Masters from Youngstown State University.  He began his coaching 
career as an assistant coach in Brookfield Ohio where they won 4 district championships in his 5 years.  He then 
started his head coaching career at Kinsman Badger for 1 year.  He then returned to Brookfield for 3 years as 
head coach.  The next stop on his coaching career was at Canfield High School where he was the head coach for 
28 years.  In 2010, John left high school coaching to be on the Youngstown State University Women’s staff for 3 
seasons.  His last stop in coaching has been South Range High school where he is starting his 4th season. 

John’s record at present is 508-265. He is starting his 36th year as a head coach. His teams have won 13 
league championships, 20 sectional championships and 5 district championships. He has also coached the North-
South All-Star Game in 1993. While at Canfield he was honored to receive the Bob Arnzen award for longevity 
that is given for coaching for 20 seasons at the same school. John has received a coach of the year award in Trumbull 
and Mahoning County a total of 20 times in his career. He is also very proud to have 47 or his players and coaches 
who have moved on to receive head coaching positions. He has also been a Director in the Mahoning Valley 
Coaches Association for 24 years.  He has also been a director for District 1 in the OHSBCA for the past 4 years.  
He was recently entered into the Canfield High School Hall of Fame. 

John presently lives in Boardman, Ohio with his lovely wife, Roseann, for the past 16 years.   
 


